

| | | |
|--|------|--|
| Page 1 Item | No | <u>Minutes of the Chapmanslade Parish Council Meeting held on Thursday 16th November 2017 at 6.30 p.m. in the Village Hall</u> |
| Present | 1902 | The meeting commenced at 6.30 pm. |
| | 1903 | Keith Muston, Chairman, Phil Holihead, Charlene Riddler, John Lewis, John Foster and M House Clerk. Charles Thackway arrived at 7.10 p.m. |
| Apologies | 1904 | Apologies were received from Frances Morland. |
| Public | 1905 | 5 members of the public attended the meeting with others arriving during the meeting for the start of the Village Voice meeting which followed at 7.30 pm. |
| Declarations of interest | 1906 | No declarations were made. |
| Opportunity for the public to speak | 1907 | A member of the public raised concerns regarding the Waste Energy Plant Proposal for Westbury and the need for the council to be involved in the planning consultation once the proposal application is made. Concerns were raised that the proposal may have implications for Short Street. |
| Minutes | 1908 | The minutes of the last meeting having been circulated were taken as read and approved. |
| Matters Arising | 1909 | <u>Water Drainage and Flooding</u> - The Clerk reported that a letter had been sent regarding this and a response given which stated that the concerns had been passed on for investigation. |
| Signage on A36 | 1910 | <u>Traffic on A36</u> Further reports of lorries, over the weight restriction, leaving the A36 and backing, back on inappropriately, or driving through the village were reported. Discussion of signage raised whether it was possible to put up unofficial signage. It was made clear that unofficial signage would not be legally acceptable. KM would investigate further signage. |
| Planning Applications Land rear of 52. | 1911 | It was noted that 52 High Street was not being considered by planners at present. Discussions centred on what would happen if the present conditions were not met. |
| Payments | 1912 | It was agreed that payment for the poppy wreath (British Legion) should be £120 as per budget plan. |
| Communication. | 1913 | It was agreed that Communication- trying to draw together the main levels of communication within the village at present,- would |

| | |
|------|---|
| 1914 | be discussed at the January meeting. Data Protection regulations and what this looks like for the parish Council would also be on the agenda for that meeting. |
| 1915 | Concerns were raised regarding the present fly tipping at Short Street. |
| 1916 | The Cricket Club Cup was also discussed and how this might be used. The next meeting is planned for January but if business dictates an additional meeting will take place on 14 th December. |
| 1917 | |
| 1918 | The venue for the January meeting will need to be rearranged due to the Pantomime rehearsal. The meeting closed at 7.10 pm. |

Chapmanslade Parish Council meetings for forthcoming year

| Proposed fixed dates | Possible dates if required | |
|---|-----------------------------------|--|
| 6 th July 2017 | | Cancelled |
| | 31 st August 2017 ✓ | |
| 28 th September 2017 ✓ | | |
| | 12 th October 2017 ✓ | |
| 16 th November 2017 ✓ | | |
| | 14 th December 2017 | |
| 4 th January 2018 | <i>Venue possibly the Church.</i> | |
| | 8 th February 2018 | |
| 8 th March 2018 | | |
| 12 th April 2018 Annual Parish Meeting | | 5 th During Easter Holidays |
| 10 th May 2018 AGM | | |
| | 7 th June 2018 | |
| 5 th July 2018 | | |
| | 30 th August 2018 | |
| 27 th September 2018 | | |